Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 21 May 2014 at Bobbington Village Hall at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: D Kimbley (Chairman) 
County Councillor B Edwards

Councillors: W J Snelson, Mrs. J Humphries, Mrs. L Jones and Mrs. J Tudor
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
Charlie Riley (South Staffordshire Housing Association) 
John Lancaster (Rural Housing Enabler)

Andrew Lindop (South Staffordshire Council)



2 members of the public

965. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf Cllr. T Rees, Cllr. S Homer and District Councillor McCardle.
966. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

There were no declarations of interest.
967. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 16 April 2014, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

968. MATTERS ARISING:
a. B4176 signage / Highway issues

Mark Keeling, of Staffordshire Highways, had confirmed that funding was now in place and the works had been assigned to his traffic management officer, however, owing to many priorities across the area, he is unable to confirm the expected timescale for completion.
Simon Griffiths, of Staffordshire Highways, had confirmed that there is an outstanding job to have the area near to the Six Ashes Road and White Cross crossroads investigated to determine why there has been a collapse at the edge of the highway. The work will be carried out within the next month.
In respect of the red strip surface by the Red Lion, Simon stated that there were several areas throughout the County where they haven’t surfaced dressed over the anti – skid sections. They are compiling a list of such areas and forwarding this to the Operations team to rectify the problem. He confirmed there are currently no actionable highway defects, however, if any potholes do appear they will be actioned and patched in accordance to the Highways Policy until the anti-skid is removed.

b. Affordable Housing Survey
All present had seen John Lancaster’s report on potential sites throughout the Parish, therefore, the report was not reviewed in detail. The initial survey suggested 5 homes were needed. John explained the criteria he used to identify possible sites. As a result he had identified 8 possible sites, of which 4 had been discounted for various reasons. John confirmed that all potential sites had been identified by him with no influence from Councils, Councillors or Parishioners. The report is based on his professional opinion.
He explained that should the Parish Council remain in favour of Affordable Housing and consider one or more of the identified sites as a feasible option, the Council would need to contact Charlie and himself. Following which;

· an informal approach would be made to the planners to discuss the report and proposed sites.
· the land owner would be approached

· a public consultation would be held

· a further report is written, a surveyor appointed and a planning application submitted.

· Further public consultations can also be held.

A discussion followed which further clarified the process and dealt with concerns etc.
It was agreed that a special meeting of the Council was required to discuss the possible sites in further detail.

The members of the public in attendance, were given the opportunity to ask questions.

The members of the public and affordable housing team left the meeting.
c. Plant pots / tubs

Cllr. Mrs. Tudor reported that Mr. And Mrs. Astley had suggested that the pots could be used for another year. As such, they planned to replant them with Geraniums and replace the pots/tubs next Spring.
d. Tom Butler Cup

Following the last meeting, those present were asked for ideas for the 2014 competition. It was suggested and agreed that the competition should be connected to World War 1 and would again focus on the children living and attending school in the Parish. 

Cllr. Kimbley agreed to speak to Mrs Southall to determine whether she had any ideas, or whether the competition could be linked to another project in school.

e. Glebelands Trees

Steve Dores from South Staffordshire Council had provided an update to confirm their investigations into the ownership of the strip of land and responsibility for the trees were ongoing, he will look to provide a further update in July.
969. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
Cllr. Edwards agreed to make the necessary enquiries into finger post signs at Halfpenny Green, which are in need of painting.
Cllr. Mrs. Tudor reminded the meeting that the tarmac surfacing on the island had been due to be resurfaced some time ago, however, this was still outstanding.

It was reported that one of the Glebelands Road signs had been uprooted. The Clerk agreed to report it to Highways.
A general discussion followed in respect of surface dressing. Cllr. Edwards did not believe that Bobbington was on the 2014 schedule.

970. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall 
Nothing further to report.
Corbett School 
Nothing further to report.

Church of the Holy Cross 
Nothing further to report.

971. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

The members of the public present were no longer present.
972. FINANCE
a. Accounts to 31 March 2014
The Clerk confirmed that the internal audit had now been performed. No issues had arisen. A letter to this effect would be available from Mr Hayhurst at the next meeting. Approval of the accounts, was proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Jones, all were in favour. The Chairman of the meeting and Clerk signed the annual return.
b. Governance Statement
The annual governance statement was reviewed and completed.
c. Request for funding assistance from South Staffordshire Work Clubs

Prior to discussing the cheques to be raised, a discussion was held following an email forwarded from Cllr. Bond of Wombourne Work Club via Cllr. McCardle, concerning the transport costs of 2 Bobbington parishioners, who had successfully gained places on a Princes Trust Placement, however, had no means of transport. The email request had been circulated to the Councillors for consideration prior to the meeting. The Clerk had spoken to the Youth Worker concerned in detail in respect of the costs being incurred, the placement and other relevant issues and reported these to the meeting. Cllr. Mrs. Jones proposed a contribution of £300, this was seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Humphries.
d. Cheques
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Humphries.
  Zurich insurance   
 2014-2015 annual insurance

£243.80


  Staffordshire County Council
Transport costs
£300.00
973. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received:
PA 14/00398/ADV – Land at Tom Lane, Bobbington, South Staffordshire – 2 nr non-illuminated signs – object for the following reasons:- Affect on the openness of Greenbelt land, detriment to the Countryside, disproportionate size, unsightly and intrusive, location – not based at the site of the facility and a distraction to road users
c. Received and responded to:

PA 14/00094/FUL - Land Off Six Ashes Road, Bobbington, Stourbridge, South Staffordshire DY7 5BZ - Provision of three dormer cottage - type residential properties arranged in two buildings with associated frontage parking court and access, rear gardens and landscaping – Objections lodged

d. Responded to: 

PA 14/00170/LBC – The Dower House, Leaton Lane, Bobbington, Stourbridge, South Staffordshire DY7 5DE – Removal of window. Remove bricks where necessary. Replace with full length (doors oak) with glass – No objection

PA 14/00294/FUL - Halfpenny Green Golf Club New Road Swindon Dudley South Staffordshire DY3 4PP - Form teaching area for professional, ball wash/dispense; porch to clubhouse entrance - No objection

974. AIRFIELD MATTERS
The Chairman informed those present of an email received from AEF in respect of new guidance for Airport Consultative Committees – this is not expected to have a significant effect on our Committee.
A letter had been received from WAAG re high end tourism at the airport. The Clerk was asked to respond and confirm that the Parish Council agreed with all comments made. The Clerk was also asked to suggest that WAAG forward a copy to the Airport Consultative Committee – c/o Vanessa Partridge at South Staffordshire District Council. It was unsure as to whether the original suggestion was that of Wombourne Parish Council or an individual Councillor.
975. CORRESPONDENCE
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Transport info months 21 and 22 – 

Staffordshire Connect
Housing Plus – Best of both – Talks on creating a new locally based housing 

group.

Staffordshire County Council (SCC) – Community Paths Initiative


Blakelands – change of time re fireworks 26/7/2014


SSC Provision of Crime Statistics email


SSC Annual Council meeting 13/5/2014

SSC Regulatory Committee meeting 20/5/2014

SCC The new minerals local plan for Staffordshire – draft for consultation, 

closing date 4/7/2014


Police & Crime Commissioner – supporting victims and witnesses

SSC Notice of new Chairman and Vice-Chairman

SSC Police Accountability Forums – information and request for comments re 
Proposed location – it was agreed that those present would not be willing to travel to Gailey for such meetings – the Clerk agreed to respond accordingly.
SSC Spring Parish Summit 20 June 2014 – there are currently no attendees for 

Bobbington

SSC update re ownership of Glebelands’ trees


SSC Locality forum – Bobbington Village Hall – there are currently no attendees 

for Bobbington.
976. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was no other business

DATE OF NEXT MEETING 18 June 2014
Meeting Closed 9:15pm
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